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Inner-City Arts Awarded $150,000 Grant from S. Mark Taper Foundation 
to Support Professional Development Institute 

 
LOS ANGELES, Calif. (February 10, 2017) -- Inner-City Arts—a leading provider of quality arts education for 
underserved children in Los Angeles—has received a $150,000, three-year grant from the S. Mark Taper Foundation 
to support and assist in further advancement of the existing Professional Development Institute program.  
 
The Professional Development Institute at Inner-City Arts supports public education through a rigorous program 
designed to provided classroom teachers with engaging and meaningful strategies for integrating creativity into 
their core curriculum. Since its start in 1996, the Inner-City Arts Professional Development Institute has provided 
creativity-based training for more than 10,000 educators, serving a constituency of more than 1,000 educators 
annually. Through programming offered by the Professional Development Institute, educators, administrators and 
other partners, many of whom had no arts instruction in their own K-16 education, gain a firsthand experience with 
the arts and learn to build bridges between the arts and academic subjects.  
 
In addition to general support for the program’s current operations, the grant from the S. Mark Taper Foundation 
will also support the roll-out of new program offerings, including a re-launch of the series STEAM Connections. 
Originally piloted in January 2013, STEAM Connections focuses on the links between the Arts, Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Math. STEAM participants explore the intersection of creative process and scientific method 
through hands-on experiences which provide opportunities to create, test, evaluate, and present their work. The 
grant will also allow for the development of Intersections -- a series of facilitated conversations exploring theory, 
research and practice in arts education and related fields. 
 
“We’re heading into an exciting three years in the Professional Development Institute, as we launch enhanced 
services to support teachers at all stages of their careers,” said Jan Kirsch, Director of Professional Development at 
Inner-City Arts. “ … New programming, new ways of connecting to share strategies and ideas, and new research that 
deepens our understanding of the power and potential of engaging in the arts and creative practices!” 
 
 
### 
 
ABOUT INNER-CITY ARTS: 
 
Founded in 1989, Inner-City Arts is a learning oasis in the heart of downtown Los Angeles. Under the guidance of professional teaching 
artists, Inner-City Arts’ students are immersed in a safe and supportive environment where they engage in a variety of visual and 
performing art forms in studio and theater settings. Services include classes during the instructional day for elementary students, after-
school, weekend and summer workshops for teens and creativity-based professional development for educators.  
 
Children who attend Inner-City Arts develop skills that are highly valued in the 21st-century workforce such as collaboration, creativity and 
critical thinking. We have also found consistent and significant gains in student proficiency in English language arts— a 15% average 
increase among English language learners and a 10% average increase among whole school populations where we provide services, as well 
as a 6.5% average gain in mathematics. More information available at: www.inner-cityarts.org 
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